
MLA April “Spring” Board Meeting
Sunday, 4.02.2023 & Thursday, 4.06.23

Grace Baptist Church - no Quorum Zoom Conference Call - Board Quorum

─

Attendees - 4.02.23
Tim Wilson, President
David Fraher, Vice President
Melodie Dregansky, Treasurer
Suzanne Marsee, Secretary
Gloria Andrews, Director-absent
Anne Taylor, Director-absent
Tim Van Tuinen, Director-absent

Call to Order- 2:00 pm

Attendees - 4.06.23
Tim Wilson, President
David Fraher, Vice President
Melodie Dregansky, Treasurer
Suzanne Marsee, Secretary
Gloria Andrews, Director
Anne Taylor, Director
Tim Van Tuinen, Director-absent

Call to Order- 7:00 pm

President’s Report- Tim Wilson
● Protocol and Etiquette Slide

Treasurer’s Report- Melodie Dregansky
● Banking updates as of 4/1/2023

○ Checking balance …………..$40,434.05

○ Savings balance …………….$63,507.13

○ Total dues collected 2022-2023……. $31,711.00

○ 90% of dues collected ………………….. $28,539.90

○ 20% of dues collected ………………….. $ 6,342.20
● Budget Presented 4.6.23….Tim Wilson made a motion to approve, David Fraher seconded

the motion, all approved.
○ Added Zoom Pro account
○ Removed cost for membership cards (going electronically)
○ Additional park C expenses - new chairs, game supplies and fire pit
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Secretary Report
● 4.6.23….Tim Wilson made a motion to approve February Meeting Mins as written, Anne

Taylor seconded the motion, all approved.

Committee Reports

Lakes
● Doug Collins has volunteered to be the new Committee chair for the Lakes Committee. Members

are currently Melodie, Jon Wood, and Rob Drake.
● Committee met with James from PLM via zoom to discuss our lake. Provided James with an

updated property owner list so he can notify owners when treatments are being done.
● Doug would like to have a 10 year lake plan. He has just started to investigate many things to

improve the overall quality of the lake.

Parks
● Looking for members to form a committee.

● Spring Clean-up – May 6, meet @ Park A @ 9 am

● Summer Picnic – July 22, @ Park A
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Building
● New email address for the building committee (building-committee@mirrorlakemi.org)
● We now have a folder on google drive that contains all requests, emails and misc. files are placed

for permanent record.
● In the next month our plan is for the building committee to come up with a web based request

form for all building requests that come in.
● I have asked to take all the old building requests to Office Max to get them scanned to PDF so they

can be placed on the google drive.
● The Building Committee, MLA Board and legal counsel will be working to update the Deed

Restrictions over the next few weeks.
● The official recorded copy of the Deed Restrictions have been uploaded to the web site.
● In February we had a request for a storage building on Lot 325 after several weeks of emails,

meetings and getting direction from our legal counsel this request was denied.
● In March we had a request for a fence on Lot 227 that was approved.

Walking Path
● Anne is absent, our new counsel is reviewing the walking path question and will provide and

update soon.

Old Business

Park B
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Old Business… cont.

Park C - Boat Launch

● We have walked down and received quotes from Lester Brothers
● Park A came in at $21.360.00 and Park C came in at $27.790.00
● Quotes don’t include dredging, surveys, or a gate. The path would be a gravel path.
● We have walked down and are waiting on a quote from Farrell Enterprises LLC.
● We have requested a quote from Sandy's Landscaping, expected to walk it with them this week.
● Reached out to EGLE, put in contact with Maddie Orler from the Jackson District Office.
● Maddie stated we need a new Wetland Delineation of Park C, this was last done by Jim Prutal back

in 2020 and is only good for 2 year periods.
● Maddie also stated we would need to have the proposed project parcel delineated, she would give

us more information at the Pre Application Meeting.
● EGLE requires 2 permits, 1) Pre Application permit and site walkdown at the cost of $250, 2) Actual

work permit at the cost of $500. (This permit is good for 5 years)
● EGLE does not require professional drawings for the site plans.
● Lester Brothers has requested professional drawings if they do the work.
● Lester Brothers stated it would be cheaper if they could do all the work at one time and not break

it up over a duration. Their cost is everything being done at one time, if we break the project up
they will need to rebid.

● At this time based on Lester Brothers quote only, the Building Committee has recommended Park
C for the boat ramp.
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New Business
● Clarification of Deed Restrictions
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Q&A
Q:Why was the Tarte’s Pole Barn denied, when we (The Collins) just built a pole barn last summer that
also doesn’t follow the deed restrictions you just described? Our pole barn was approved by the building
committee and is built. A: It did not follow the rules of the deed restrictions.

Q: Why wasn’t a variance considered for the Tarte’s Pole Barn? Other pole barns have been built with a
variance in play. A: This matter is under legal counsel.

Q:Who would have won in the “WIN - WIN” proposal that was suggested by Tim, David, and Ted? Asking
us (the Tarte’s) to spend thousands of more dollars to create living space and find renters. This is not
what we intended to do. Other pole barns don’t have living space. A: This matter is under legal counsel.

Q:Why was the previous attorney fired? A: The attorney was not responsive to our legal concerns and
admitted a conflict of interest pertaining to part of our legal concerns.

Q:What is the hold up with the Walking Path? A: This matter is under legal counsel.

Mary Tarte expressed her concern over the denial/approval/denial of her pole barn. She received a denial
from the BC, then received approval a few weeks later, and less then a week later was denied again by
the board. She feels she is being discrimated against for her pole barn request as others have built the
same.

Much discussion was had by members in attendance in regards to the building request of the pole barn.
Understanding the deed restrictions is a major concern. Who is allowed a variance vs. who isn’t is also a
concern. This appears to be an issue that has been ongoing for many years. There were several instances
which were presented by members where they don’t believe the restrictions have been followed in the
past.

Meeting Adjourned: 3:27 pm Meeting Adjourned: 7:02 pm
4.6.23… Tim Wilson motioned to adjourn, David
Fraher seconded, all approved.

Next meeting is scheduled for June 1, 2023, at 7 pm.

Members in attendance at the meeting:

Michele & Ted Janiuk, Debbie Thomason, John & Judy Drake, Cindy Fraher, Brian Marsee, Mike Maruschak, Glenn Dregansky, Jon & Michelle
Wood, Brad Dilley, CJ Markowski, MaryBeth & Bob Kellogg, Dave & Tina Leightner, James & Marcia Mattice, Matt & Lorri Britsch, Bill & Mary Tarte,
Doug & Julie Collins, David Clark, Jim Anderson.


